Executive Office of Environmental Affairs
Massachusetts Office of Coastal Zone Management
Harbor Planning Program

*&,‘% .
N

Notice of Public Hearing and Submission of PR

The South Boston Waterfront District Municipal Harbor Plan Amendment ~J

November 2002 N

For Secretarial Approval Pursuant to 301 CMR 23.00

Public notice is hereby given of a public hearing and the receipt of a proposed municipal harbor
plan amendment and supporting documentation for review and approval by the Secretary of
Environmental Affairs, in accordance with applicable regulations at 301 CMR 23.00.

Individuals may obtain copies of the plan upon request to the Boston Redevelopment Authority,
(617) 918-4443. Individuals interested in receiving copies are advised to call in advance, as there
may be a fee charged to cover the cost of printing and mailing.

Copies of the proposed plan are available for review at the Boston Public Library Kirstein
Business Branch, the South Boston Branch, and the Boston Redevelopment Authority.

Copies of the state regulations under which the proposed plan will be evaluated (301 CMR 23.00
and 310 CMR 9.00) may be obtained at the State House Bookstore, Room 116, State House,
Boston, MA 02133.

The Massachusetts Office of Coastal Zone Management will conduct a public hearing on the
proposed plan at the John Joseph Moakley United States Courthouse (1 Courthouse Way) from 6
— 8 PM on Tuesday, December 3, 2002. Please be advised that two forms of ID are required for
admittance to the courthouse and cell phones are prohibited.

The purpose of the public hearing is to receive information to be used in determining whether the
proposed plan meets the Standards for Approval by the Secretary, as set forth in 301 CMR 23.05.
The Secretary will also consider all written comments on the aforesaid plan submitted within 30
days of the date of publication of this notice in the Environmental Monitor. Such comments
should be addressed to CZM, 251 Causeway Street, Boston, MA 02114-2136, Attn: Boston
Harbor Regional Coordinator. Further information relative to this hearing and the plan review
process can be obtained by calling (617) 626-1174.

Tom Skinner
Director, Massachusetts Coastal Zone Management



